OTRCC Membership Meeting, April 25, 2016

Minutes

Attending: 84
Board Members attending: Cassandra Barham, Patricia Bittner, Martha Good, Matt Jacob, Joan Kaup, David Macejko, Mark Manley, Monica McGloin, Bob Selhorst, Amy Silver, John Walter. Jai Washington
Board member absent: Seth Maney.
Welcome – Martha Good, OTRCC President
Police Report by Capt. Davis and Officer Rock. Increase in thefts from autos and we need to remember to lock junk in your trunk. Don’t leave things visible in your car. 
Hot spots: 

1. Liberty gas station between 6 – 6:30 a.m. 

2. Elder & Republic Streets having lots of drug activity at 6-10 pm

REMIINDER to call 765-1212 for loud motorcycles, drug activity, etc. 
Matt Jacob motioned to approve the revised agenda. Bob Selhorst seconded. According to the bylaws, the agenda must be mailed our 24 hours prior, and it was, however the modified agenda was issued this afternoon. Josh Spring challenged the agenda because the revision was made an hour ago 10 for the revised agenda. 12 voted against it. Matt Jacob motioned to approved the original agenda; David Macejko seconded. Motion passed. 
Meet new board trustee Patricia Bittner. Julie Fay motioned to ratify the new trustee; seconded by David Macejko. Motioned passed. Welcome Patricia!

Minutes and Treasurer reports were not posted to the website so we will defer the motion to approve these reports until next month. 
Amber Simpson, Rothenberg School was selected by the Vision 2020 Plan to adopt the focus of entrepreneurship/student enterprises to reflect and align with the many new small businesses in OTR. www.rothenberg.cps-k12.org
· May 13, School Carnival, meet new teachers. Need volunteers.
· May 18, Cincy Dance at Washington Park

· May 25, Graduation

Christy Samad, Memorial Hall requests a permanent liquor license for their on-site events. They had been operating with a festival permit. They are planning for a soft opening in December followed by a grand opening in January. No objections to the liquor license were raised.
Renae Banks, OTR Future Leaders talking about their recycling program to distribute recycling bins and promote recycling. Think critically, be engaged. Youth distributed surveys to residents to complete right now. 

Send an email to Futureleaders.otrhine@gmail.com to request more surveys. 
Dorian Mundy, Hamilton Co. Public Health presents HIV/STD initiative.

15-24 years olds have very high rate of HIV and STD. OTR’s STD rate and HIV rates are higher than the rate in the Caucasian populations in Hamilton County and the majority of new cases are among African American populations. HIV/STD initiative offers rapid testing takes 20 minutes; also training on safe sex, etc. To request a class, literature or more information, contact Dorian at dorian.mundy@hamilton-co.org 513-946-7824
Steve Gerth, Interim Superintendent of Cincinnati Recreation Commission introduces new director Daniel Betts. CRC parks in OTR include Findlay, Grant, Hannah, Hughes, Spring Street. Zeigler Park will not open this year for redeveloping the park to include a new pool. They do have some scholarships available for youth. Contact Daniel about scholarships at Daniel.betts@cincinnati-oh.gov 513-352-4006. 
Eric Hammer gave residents an update on 1332 Republic. Neighbors did not object to a bar on the street level, but they did object to a bar on the roof of a one story building. The neighbors did prevail. 
The Greens of Main Street. If you live or work in OTR, you can sign up and have two minutes to speak. Oscar Bedolla & Ethel Cogen. City of Cincinnati Community and Economic Development. The parcels of Greens of Main Street are owned by the city and they will determine the sell price. NOFA (Notice of Funding Availability) , includes capital, federal funds and 20+ projects to vet and evaluate. This project is in the historic district and therefore each builder will have their plans approved before built. 
Lisa Scovic, Maureen McDermott and Rick Kimbler of Northpointe Group presented The Greens of North Main Street. They hold the preferred developer agreement on this project to develop 21 single family home lots. On the plot is a four story bldg. that will house 8 one- bedroom work force housing units. Northpointe is working with Permaganic to expand their facilities, programs and footprint and position it as a center of this community. New basketball courts will be built and CRC will manage them. In this area there are 221 vacant units; this project will develop 8 of them into one bedroom units to rent from $900 - $950/unit. This project is in compliance with OTR Comprehensive Plan for new single, individual lots and homes. 

Mark Manley made a motion to have public comments tonight so Oscar & Ethel can witness public input and then continue the comments and table the vote until May meeting. David Macejko seconded by. 8 in favor. 13 opposed. Motion fails.
Josh Springer made a made a motion not to support this project. Seconded by Walter Carter. 15 supported the motion. 10 opposed the motion. 
Jonathan Frodge, board chair of the Permaganic, wants to continue to serve OTR and Northpointe has promoted them an opportunity to proved permanence. 
Residents were given two minutes each to make comments. At the end of the public comment session, Rick Kimbler, Oscar Bedello and Daniell Betts thanks the folks for their input.
Announcements:

April 26, 7:30 a.m., OTRCC has a table at the ARtWorks beakfast in the morning. See Martha if you want a set at the table.

April 27, 6-8 p.m., Woodward Theater, Community session on making Main Street two-way.

May 9, 6-8 p.m., OTRCC Board of Trustee meeting

May 23, 6-8 p.m., OTRCC Membership meeting, OTR Recreation Center. 

David Macejko motioned to adjourned. Matt Jacobs seconde. Meeting adjourned at 9:30 p.m.
